Nomination for CALC Council – CALC election 2022
Position for which candidate nominated: 
Asia region representative (Non-executive)
Nominee’s name (A full member of CALC) Jeanne LEE Ming En                                           Chief Legislative Counsel | Legislation Division

Attorney-General’s Chambers, Singapore 
E-mail: Jeanne_LEE@agc.gov.sg 
Statement that candidate accepts nomination: 
I, Jeanne LEE Ming En, accept this nomination for the position of Asia region representative of CALC.
Date of acceptance: 7 June 2022
Nominator's full name and other details: 
Nominator’s name (A full member of CALC) Geoff Owen Lawn                                CALC President 2019-2022, Parliamentary Counsel & Government Printer, Parliamentary Counsel’s Office WA, Perth, Western Australia
Email address: Geoff.Lawn@pco.wa.gov.au  
Date of nomination: 7 June 2022
Seconder's full name and other details
Seconder’s name (A full member of CALC) Ross Ian Carter
Position: Principal Counsel, NZ PCO, Wellington, New Zealand

Email address: ross.carter@pco.govt.nz 

Date of seconding of nomination: 7 June 2022
Candidate’s statement (of under 300 words) relevant to the nomination: 
As a small jurisdiction, Singapore has benefited greatly from the collective experience and expertise of CALC. We see the importance of maintaining strong networks with fellow Commonwealth drafting offices as the issues we face tend to be universal and we have much to learn from one another. Various members have been most generous in giving of their time and in sharing knowledge with our office. It is time to give back in some way. 
I am currently the Chief Legislative Counsel heading the drafting office in Singapore. We are a small office that drafts and publishes all Bills and subsidiary legislation in Singapore. We maintain the online legislation database and also undertake law revision. We do not profess to be experts but we can facilitate sharing and this is what I hope to do if I am elected. I would like to bring people together whether online or in person through webinars and events. 

I would like to thank Geoff Lawn and Ross Carter for nominating and seconding me respectively. Lastly, I am glad to be part of this community of quirky geeky drafters.
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